(UNOFFICIAL  TRANSLATION)

REVIEWED REPORT OF AUDITOR

TO :
THE SHAREHOLDERS OF THAI AIRWAYS INTERNATIONAL PUBLIC COMPANY LIMITED

 
The Office of the Auditor General has reviewed the accompanying consolidated and the Company balance sheets as at June 30, 2005, the related consolidated and the Company statements of income, changes in shareholders’ equity and cash flows for the three - month and nine - month periods ended June 30, 2005 and 2004, of Thai Airways International Public Company Limited and its subsidiary. These financial statements are the responsibility of the Companies’ management as to their correctness and completeness of the presentation. The responsibility of the Office of the Auditor General is to express an opinion on these financial statements based on its reviews.

 
The Office of the Auditor General conducted the review in accordance with the auditing accounting standards. Those standards require that the Office of the Auditor General plans and performs the review to obtain reasonable assurance about whether the financial statements are free of material misstatement. A review is limited primarily to inquiries of the company personnel and analytical comparison of financial data and thus provides less assurance than an audit according to Generally Accepted Accounting Standards. Therefore, the Office of the Auditor General does not express an opinion to these reviewed financial statements.

 
Based on this review, nothing has come to the Office of the Auditor General’s attention that causes its to believe that these accompanying consolidated and the Company balance sheets are not presented fairly, in all material respects, in accordance with the Generally Accepted Accounting Principles. 

 
The Office of the Auditor General had audited the financial statements for the year ended September 30, 2004 of Thai Airways International Public Company Limited and its subsidiary in conformity with the Generally Accepted Accounting Standards and expressed an unqualified opinion according to the report dated November 21, 2004. The consolidated and the Company balance sheets as at September 30, 2004, presented here to compare, are one part of the financial statements which were audited and reported by the Office of the Auditor General without applying other auditing methods after the date in those reports.


Without qualifying opinion, the Office of the Auditor General draw attention to the Company statements of income for the nine-month periods ended June 30, 2005 in personnel expense, presented under the operating expenses, which is higher than the same period last year amount of THB 4,313.21 million or 24.51%. This was due to the salary structure adjustment and a Mutual Separation Plan. The Company still have a burden to pay the personnel taxes for its employees therefore the amount of these expenses are getting higher every year depending on the higher employees’ income.      


(Signed)
Pensri    Soranaraks
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 Deputy Auditor General, for Auditor General


(Signed)
Peeraporn     Methawikul
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Auditor-in-charge 

August 8, 2005

